  The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael         
       Woolston in the Warrington Pastoral Area         
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council

Tuesday 7th February 2023 at 7.00pm
Present: 

J L G (Chair for meeting); M F (Secretary); G T; P D; V M; T F; T H; G A; T O; J M
  1
Welcome and Opening Prayer 
J L G had accepted the position of Chair for the meeting; welcomed everyone to the meeting and then led the opening prayer.
  2
Apologies
G R; M H 1; M H 2; F H; J J G; T W
  3
Chair Introduction and Matters Arising From Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting of the Parish Council held on 10th January 2023 was accepted by the Parish Council. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
  4
Liturgy
J M said that weekend Mass attendances in January; by adding together the three Masses which count as the weekend; Saturday, Sunday and Wednesday, were on average 158 parishioners attending Mass - compared to 185 on average attending Mass in December. J M said the attendances were down 7% on last January and about 29% down on pre Covid-19 levels. Jim advised the Parish Council that Mass attendances should increase in February with the better weather and that he had noted an increase in the number of parishioners attending Mass on the first weekend of February.
J M also said that there was no further news of the appointment of a new resident priest; however he hoped to receive positive news on this matter from D H by 19th February 2023 when the current Mass rota ran out. In the meantime Fr. R and Fr. M D will continue to provide cover for Parish Services. 

The Communion Programme is underway for the children at St. Peter’s School. The head teacher, H L, had asked D H about the programme and he had assured her that this matter, together with other outstanding parish issues, would be dealt with by the new parish priest, who would be appointed before Easter. J L G said he was encouraged by the interest shown in the Communion Programme by this year’s children as most of them were following the programme closely. 
J M also advised the Parish Council that the four candidates who had volunteered to become Eucharistic Ministers would commence their training shortly.

5
Headstone for Fr. Gildea
J M said that he had spoken to J, Fr. G’s sister, and she had said that the family would provide the headstone for Fr. G.
6
Parish trip to Lourdes
This year is the Liverpool Archdiocesan Centenary Pilgrimage to Lourdes. G A handed out copies of the travel options if the parish wished to join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage on 21st – 28th July 2023.
G A explained that all the pilgrimages available were now eight days long and therefore much more expensive than the previous parish five day trips to Lourdes. G A said he had contacted all parishioners interested in going on the list at the back of church. There were only five parishioners still interested in going on the pilgrimage at the proposed cost of £829 to £979, with a possible two more wishing to join them. G A is awaiting a response from an article about the trip he put in the church bulletin, with the above information, asking for any more parishioners to register their interest by Sunday, 12th February 2023; but he was concerned that the numbers would be too small to make a parish trip viable. There will be a further update at the next meeting of the Parish Council.         

7
Fund Raiser for Memorial Garden

The Parish Council agreed that the date of the fund raiser for the memorial garden, which it was hoped would reignite the social side of the parish, would be 30th April 2023. K L had agreed to help with the games for the children. Further details about the event would be discussed at the next meeting of the Parish Council on 7th March 2023.
8
AOB
AGM
The date and format of the Annual General Meeting would be discussed at the next meeting of the Parish Council.

Gas Boiler Fees
T H said an invoice had been received for consultant’s fees for the new heating system. Before approving for payment, T H said he would check with T W, the treasurer, that this bill had not already been paid.
Recognition Award for L C
The Parish Council had agreed to make an award to L C in recognition of her assistance to Fr. G over many years. T H had contacted L C and she had agreed to let him know what gift she would like.

Confirmations

The details of how to register for confirmations this year in the Liverpool Archdiocese was on the website and would also be put in the church bulletin.
Parish One Hundred Club
T O said the new Lloyds Bank Parish Lottery account was now fully operational and T O and D K had written to HSBC to close the old lottery account.

Maintenance 
The Parish Council agreed that the first monthly maintenance working party this year will be on 14th March 2023.
9
Date of Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held in the Millennium Room on Tuesday, 7th March 2023 at 7.00pm. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
10
Close
The meeting closed at 8.00pm with a prayer led by J M.
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